
Dear Federal Trade Commission, 
 
As a community pharmacist I all to often see first hand the repercussions of these vertical mergers in 
health care.  There should be a process in place to more frequently and thoroughly evaluate these 
consolidations.  There should also be stricter antitrust policies in place to protect patients from the 
repercussions of these mergers.  These mergers make it more and more difficult for community 
pharmacies to exist.  I have many patients whose insurance requires that they use a specific chain 
pharmacy.  However, there is no local option for that chain so the patient has to either drive 60+ miles, 
utilize mail order, or pay cash price for their medications.  This takes business away from community 



• Anticompetitive exploitation of competitively sensitive information. 
 
Continued vertical healthcare consolidation could further impede competition, leading to fewer choices 
and higher healthcare costs. Therefore, I respectfully ask the agencies to vigorously overhaul vertical 
merger enforcement policy.  
 
Lastly, the agencies should rigorously scrutinize claimed efficiencies from vertical mergers, including 
whether any efficiencies will be passed on to consumers. Historically, the agencies' have assumed that 
vertical mergers yield significant procompetitive efficiencies. Without evidence that a proposed merger 
is likely to generate significant cost savings or other benefits that will be passed on to consumers, the 
agencies should not presume that theoretical efficiencies will occur. Using the CVS/Aetna merger as an 
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